
  

SACRED HEART CATHOLIC CHURCH 
Sunday, April 23, 2017 2nd Sunday of Easter 

Happenings At The Heart 

Scripture Study Monday, April 24, 1:00 pm 

First Eucharist Rehearsal Monday, April 24, 5:30 pm 

Tenderhearts Womenôs  

Bible Study 

Tuesday, April 25, 7:00  pm 

Menôs Bible Group Saturday, April 29, 7:30 am 

First Eucharist Mass Saturday, April 29, 11:00 am 

Religious Ed Mass  

followed by potluck 

Sunday, April 30, 11:00 am 
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Welcome,  

Bishop Battersby! 
 

The youngest of nine children 

along with his twin brother, 

Gerard W. Battersby was born 

May 15, 1960, to the late Christopher and the 

late Helen (Buckley) Battersby. He grew up in 

northwest Detroit and attended St. Benedict 

Parish and school in Highland Park. 

 

In 1993, he entered Sacred Heart Major 

Seminary as an adult vocation, and received a 

Master of Divinity degree in 1998, being 

ordained to the priesthood by Cardinal Adam J. 

Maida. 

 

In 2002, he was named pastor of St. Christopher 

Parish in Detroit, and in 2007, was appointed to 

Sacred Heart Major Seminary, where he 

received a License in the New Evangelization in 

2008. While serving as director of graduate 

seminarians and graduate pastoral formation at 

the seminary, Fr. Battersby also served 

concurrently as administrator of St. Leo Parish 

in Detroit, and as Theology House Director. 

 

On January 25, 2017, the Most Rev. Gerard W. 

Battersby was ordained as auxiliary bishop to 

Archbishop Allen Vigneron, along with being 

appointed regional moderator of the South 

Region. 
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HEARTS ON FIRE 

at  

Sacred Heart 
 

Where Faith is Known, 

               Lived, and Shared 
 

I have come to set the earth on fire, and how 

I wish it were already blazing.  (Luke 12:49) 
 

LISTEN to Pope Francis:  ñIn many places 

the practice of living together before 

marriage is widespread, as well as a type of 

cohabitation which totally excludes any 

intention to marry. In various countries, 

legislation facilitates a growing variety of 

alternatives to marriage, with the result that 

marriage, with its characteristics of 

exclusivity, indissolubility and openness to 

life, comes to appear as an old-fashioned and 

outdated option. Many countries are 

witnessing a legal deconstruction of the 

family, tending to adopt models based almost 

exclusively on the autonomy of the 

individual will. [We need to rediscover 

marriageôs] authentic meaning. . . The 

strength of the family ólies in its capacity to 

love and to teach how to love.ô For all a 

familyôs problems, it can always grow, 

beginning with love.ò 
 

AMORIS LAETITIA:  On Love in the Family #53 

Holy Family Regional School 
A School of GodéA School of Academic Excellence     

holyfam.org 

 

HFRS Used Uniform Sale 
Monday, May 1 

North Campus Multi-Purpose Room 

Bring plenty of $1.00 bills 

3:00-5:00 p.m. 

Pray this week:  (Tear or cut off this prayer 

and keep it handy to pray throughout the week.) 
 

Come Holy Spirit to the families of Sacred 

Heart Parish. Lead us to value the 

ñexclusivity, indissolubility, and openness to 

lifeò that are the true characteristics of 

marriage, even as we provide love and 

support for those who find these ideals 

difficult to attain. Help us to rediscover the 

ñauthentic meaningò of marriage: Grow in 

our hearts a greater capacity to love so that 

we may in turn teach others, especially our 

children, to love. O Sacred Heart of Jesus, 

set our hearts on fire in us so that we might 

set the world on fire for you! Amen. 
          

ACT:  What can you do this week to 

show your familyôs ñcapacity to loveò 

and to ñteach how to love? 

Grieving with Great 

Hope ï  

Five Week Series 
 

 Offering a prayerful, practical 

and personal approach for anyone who is mourning the loss 

of a loved one. If you have lost a spouse, a child (including 

pregnancy loss), a grandchild, a parent, another family 

member or a friend, you are encouraged to attend. Visit 

www.goodmourningministry.net for registration details and 

registration form or contact the parish at 248-391-1621 

With support from Modetz Family Funeral Homes 

Thursday evenings 7-9pm. April 20-May 18. 

 Christ the Redeemer Parish ~ 2700 Waldon Road,  

Lake Orion MI 48362 

Seating is limited. Registration is $20. 

 Knights of 

Columbus  

5th Sunday 

Rosary Program 
 

April 30 @ 3:00 pm 

Sacred Heart Church 

 

Our theme this quarter will be in honor of the 100th 

anniversary of Our Lady of Fatima occurring on May 13th.  

This rosary service will be conducted using a finger rosary. 

Knights will be providing all those in attendance with the 

finger rosaries and prayer booklets. The booklet includes a 

section on how to use the finger rosary and the prayers 

necessary for praying the rosary. Participants may also bring 

their own rosaries to use during the service. 

http://www.goodmourningministry.net
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Please Welcome 

Our Newly Baptized: 

 
Kaylee Janiece Pete 

Tyler Scott Sweers 

 

Adopt A Garden 
 

Next weekend Saturday, April 29 

and Sunday, April 30 after every 

Mass, we will be signing up the 

volunteers for your very own 

Garden Spot.  This would be for 

the whole season.  Willing 

gardeners need only to pick up a 

marker from your favorite garden 

spot and then register on the chart 

in the back of the church.  So 

meander around the church 

grounds and choose your garden.  

Gardens can be worked on at any 

time and you can take pride in 

their beauty. 

 

If you have been maintaining any 

of these areas in the past years, 

please still sign up or call me at 

248-566-3059 to have the same 

spot as last year. 

 

Also needed are gardening angels 

who are willing to contribute 

needed funds for flowers. 

 

If you have any questions please 

feel free to contact Pat Guibord 

248-566-3059. 
 

Pat Guibord 

"Do not withhold good from those 

to whom it is due, when it is in in 

your power to do itò 

 

This quote from Proverbs sums 

up the spirit of the 2017 Bread for 

the World Offering of Letters. 

 

Our parish has supported this 

effort for the past twenty five 

plus years.  Much has been done 

to eliminate hunger but the need 

continues to be of extreme 

urgency.  BFW and other 

agencies working to combat 

hunger have set the year 2030 as 

the goal to ELIMINATE 

HUNGER.  It will take continued 

prayer and contact with our 

United States Senators  and 

Representatives to accomplish 

this.   

 

Sacred Heart parish will have the 

opportunity to sign letters in  

support after all Masses the 

weekend of April 29/30.  THREE 

LETTERS will need your 

signature and address, one each 

to Senator Stabenow, Senator 

Peters and Representative Mike 

Bishop. It takes but a few minutes 

to do a great good. 

 

Please stop in the gathering space 

before or after Mass and sign the 

letters.   

 

With gratitude for you support, 

 

Marguerite Rouleau,  

Christian Service Committee 

SYNOD 16 
 

The Archdiocese of Detroit has 

now placed a short video on the 

current status and path forward on 

YouTube.  please go into to 

YouTube and search for "what is 

next synod 16" published by 

Archdiocese of Detroit and you 

can watch a short 3 minute update 

of what is occurring prior to the 

Archbishops letter to his flock on 

Pentecost. 

 

Pray for our 

Candidates 
 

 

On Saturday, April 29 at 11:00 

am Mass the following children 

will celebrate their First 

Communion:  Jasper Barron, 

Jackson Mydosh, Humberto 

Salmon, Kara Sawicki, Sophia 

Sitto, Maryann Stach, Aidan 

Supert, Carson Thornton, and 

Cooper Voeffray. 
 

Please continue to pray for each 

of our Candidates.  They are very 

grateful for your support in order 

to be more fully united into the 

Church.  Your love, prayers and 

words of encouragement are very 

much appreciated. 
 

Christ is Risen! Alleluia! 
 

 Deacon Michael Stach,  

Pastoral Associate 



{ŀŎǊŜŘ IŜŀǊǘ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ 
 

 

tŀƎŜ п 

Take Time to Heal 
 

A six-week Grief Recovery 

Series for those who have 

experienced the death of a loved 

one within the last 12 months.  

Come, explore the grief journey 

and embrace hope. 
 

Tuesdays, April 18 - May 23 

6:30 pm - 8:00 pm 

A.J. Desmond & Sons  

Funeral Home 

2600 Crooks Road, Troy  48084 
 

Open to the community at no 

charge.  This program is closed 

after the second session.  

Registration is required. 

To register or for additional 

information call us at 248-362-

2500 or visit ajdesmond.com 

Young Adult Spring Retreat:  

ñOur ID in Christò, a 

dynamic and engaging retreat 

for young adults ages 18-35. 
 

Date: May 5th -7th  

Where: The St. Paul of the Cross Passionist Retreat Center in Detroit 

Cost: $50 for young adult students, $75 for non-student young adults. 

This includes private rooms with private bathrooms, and all meals. 

 

Visit @AgapeCommunity on Facebook. Click the ñeventsò tab to find 

details and the registration link. Or visit our website 

agapecommunity.net 

St. Andrew 

Catholic 

Church  

Invites You to .  

Jesus and 

Me (JAM)  
Join us for an evening of  

Praise & Worship, Adoration  

and Inspirational Message  

Music by Praise Together  

Friday, May 12 

7:00-8:30 p.m.  

Special Guest Speaker  

Fr. Steve Pullis,  

Priest Secretary to Archbishop 

Vigneron and appointed  

Director of Department  

of Evangelization 

 
St. Andrew Catholic Church  

1400 Inglewood Ave.  

Rochester, MI 48307  

http://www.agapecommunity.net

